Cooperation with public bodies

The representatives of the NPM make two types of internationally accepted recommendations
for the solution of recorded problems. Firstly, direct recommendations; and secondly,
requests or recommendations to the relevant authority in written form following necessary
examination.

The issues raised during monitoring visits by the Defender as the NPM are first discussed with
the administration of the relevant institution. Subsequently, the issues revealed during the
visits and their solutions are discussed with the relevant public authorities, necessary written
clarifications about the visit are requested, providing analysis summarizing the results of the
visit. The analysis not only describes the revealed issues but also provide legal and practical
solutions, including the recommendation for making amendments and supplements to the
relevant legal acts.

Received clarifications and information are reflected in the annual and ad hoc reports of the
NPM.

Working meetings are organized with the relevant public authorities to discuss and solve the
raised issues.

Periodic capacity building activities are organized for the staff members of the RA Human
Rights Defender's Institute and the NPM. In cooperation with international organizations, state
bodies and civil society organizations, training courses and trainings for trainers are
organized, attended by the Defender's Office, representatives of public organizations-
members of the Advisory Council for the Prevention of Torture adjunct to the Defender,
independent experts and journalists, as well as representatives of the relevant state bodies.



